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Tuesday 2nd March 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you are all keeping well 😊  I am writing to you today to confirm all of the details for the children’s return to school from Monday 8th March.

ALL children are expected to return to school from the 8th March.  This is except for those children who have received a letter stating they are clinically extremely vulnerable and need to shield until the end of March.  If this applies to your child please send me a copy of this letter as soon as possible and we will of course make arrangements for their Remote Learning to continue.
Most of the arrangements below will be familiar to you from the Autumn Term.  In line with guidance children will spend most of the day with their class groups but will mix for parts of the day with their year group bubble.
Key details about the return:
Start and End of the School Day

These arrangements are the same as the Autumn Term with slightly shorter time intervals:

· Years 5 and 6 need to arrive between 8.45am and 8.55am.
· Years 3 and 4 need to arrive between 8.55am and 9.05am.
· Years 5 and 6 need to be collected between 3.10pm and 3.20pm
· Years 3 and 4 need to be collected between 3.20pm and 3.30pm.

Years 3 and 5 are to use the one way system through the security gate at the front of school and Years 4 and 6 are to use the one way system through the black gates onto the main playground.

Please do keep to these timings and do NOT arrive to site early. Like last term if you are early you will be asked to queue to one side.
If you have siblings attending another setting and will find these timings difficult please do email me and we will support you.  

We encourage families to walk, cycle or scoot to school as this is considered safest.  If you have to drive to school please, as always, use one of the local car parks and walk from there to keep the journey to school safe for our community.
At drop off and pick up times, as well as any other reason to come onto school site, adults are required to wear a face covering.  We also ask that you keep 2M+ apart at all times.  This is for the safety of our school family and we appreciate your compliance.
What will the children need?
Children will wear school uniform to attend school.

Children are required to bring a PE kit into school on a Monday and this will be sent home with your child on a Friday to be washed over the weekend and returned to school on the Monday.

Children can bring a school bag.  The children SHOULD NOT bring stationery, this will be provided.  Children MUST bring their reading book and reading diary to school each day.  Children NEED a named water bottle in school every day.
Lunchtimes

Your child can either bring a packed lunch in their school bag or can choose to have a school meal.  School meals (or Grab and Go option) can be ordered on the day.  School Meals should be paid for online rather than by cash.
Hygiene

We ask that your child washes their hands before they leave home for school.  On arrival at school they will be asked to wash their hands and throughout the day.

We have strict cleaning regimes in school which are documented on our risk assessment.

Social Distancing and Face Coverings

Staff in school will keep 2M+ apart.  Where this is not possible or where staff are in communal areas then face coverings will be worn.  

There is no requirement for children to distance in a Primary setting.  Children are asked NOT to wear face coverings on school site.  

All rooms will be well ventilated.

Communication with Parents and Carers

We are sorry that we can still not allow you access into school or to have face to face conversations with staff.  Please keep our staff safe by not approaching them for conversation.  Please continue to use the Drop Box where appropriate.
Please DO keep in touch with staff by email or telephone.  

The Curriculum

Our priority will be building relationships and routine on our return to school.  We will be delivering a ‘Recovery Curriculum’ like we did in September to support the emotional wellbeing of our children on their return to school as a priority.  

The curriculum for children at NJS will continue to be broad and balanced.  We have an exciting curriculum offer with plenty to look forward to over the coming weeks and months: more information to follow!

Testing Arrangements

School staff have the option to test twice weekly using home testing kits supplied directly to school by the Department for Education.  This is in place at NJS and has been since the 25th January.

Parents and carers of Primary aged children are welcomed to attend Lateral Flow Test centres frequently if they are symptom free.  Or can collect sets of home testing kits to use twice weekly like school staff.  (Please note if you have any symptoms you are required to have a PCR test).
COVID SYMPTOMS

THIS IS VERY IMPORTANT:
· Staff and children MUST NOT attend for school if they, OR a household member, have COVID symptoms which are a high temperature, cough or loss of taste or smell.  In this situation please book a PCR test, inform school and self isolate the household until a result is received.

· Staff and children MUST NOT attend for school if they have been contacted by track and trace and asked to self isolate as they are contacts of a positive COVID case.

IT IS ESSENTIAL WE FOLLOW THIS ADVICE TO KEEP OUR COMMUNITY SAFE.
Bubble closures could still occur following a positive COVID case amongst our school community and we will continue to work with the Health Protection Hub to manage such incidents.
These are the key details you will need ahead of the return to school on Monday.  Further detail can be found in the risk assessment.  If you have any queries you can of course contact your class teacher or myself.

This has been a very challenging few weeks for staff, parents/carers and children and together we should be proud of everything we have achieved during this time.  The most important thing over the coming weeks and months is that children enjoy socialising again, resume an enthusiasm for learning in a face to face environment and rebuild a confidence in the world and its opportunities.  The team at NJS will do our very best to achieve this alongside following all of the guidance issued to schools.
We thank you all for your support.

Mrs Moody

Head teacher

